
EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
THE UNITED STATES TRADE REPRESENTATIVE 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20508 

The Honorable Mark Vaile MP 
Minister for Trade 
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 

Dear Minister Vaile: 

May 18, 2004 

In connection with the signing on this date of the United States-Australia Free Trade 
Agreement (the "Agreement"), I have the honor to confirm the following understanding 
reached by the Governments of the United States and Australia regarding the Agreement: 

No provision of this Agreement shall be ·construed as imposing any obligation on a Party 
regarding its immigration measures. 

I would be grateful if you would confirm that your Government shares this understanding. 

Sincerely, 

� 

Robert B. 



The Honourable Robert B. Zoellick 
United States Trade Representative 
600 1 J1h Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20508 

Dear Ambassador Zoellick 

18 May 2004 

I have the honour to acknowledge receipt of your letter of this date, which reads as 
follows: 

"In connection with the signing on this date of the United States-Australia Free 
Trade Agreement (the "Agreement"), I have the honor to confirm the following 
understanding reached by the Governments of the United States and Australia 
regarding the Agreement: 

No provision of this Agreement shall be construed as imposing any obligation on 
a Party regarding its immigration measures. 

I would be grateful if you would confirm that your Government shares this 
understanding." 

I have the frn1her honour to confirm that my Government shares this understanding and 
that your letter and this letter in reply shall constitute an integral part of the Australia­
United States Free Trade Agreement. 

Yours sincerely 

Mark Vaile 
Minister for Trade 


